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Response to Comment Set B.19:  B&C Land and Water, LLC 

B.19-1 Impacts to Tract Map No. 50385 are discussed in Section C.9.10.2 (Impact L-3) of the Draft 
EIR/EIS. It is stated that “Alternative 5 would also be sited across the approved Agua Dulce 
Residential Project (TR 50385), and as a result would preclude the development of planned land 
uses within the ROW”. Impacts are determined to be significant and unavoidable (Class I). Tract 
Map No. 50385 is also listed in Table B.5-2, “Cumulative Projects List: Notable Approved and 
Pending Projects Greater Than Five Miles from the Proposed Project” and, therefore, has been 
included in the discussion of cumulative impacts of the Project. 

 Regarding assessment of the specific impacts of Alternative 5 on TR 50385, it is not appropriate or 
necessary for the EIR/EIS to present impacts by parcel or per property. The level of discussion that 
has been included in the EIR/EIS is appropriate to comply with CEQA and NEPA. Please note that 
CEQA and NEPA require that impacts be evaluated based on conditions as they existed at the time 
the Notice of Preparation (NOP) was published (June 2005) compared to conditions in the future 
with the implementation of the proposed Project or the alternatives. Consistent with this 
requirement, it would not be appropriate for the EIR/EIS to indicate that 125 homes and 450 
residents would be displaced by Alternative 5 when these homes do not yet exist. Similarly, it 
would not be appropriate to identify the other “impacts” listed in the comment that describe effects 
to a development that does not yet exist. However, the adverse effects that Alternative 5 would have 
on this approved development project have been noted (see Draft EIR/EIS Section C.9.10.2), and 
the make decision-makers at the CPUC and USDA Forest Service will be made aware of these 
consequences. 

B.19-2 As discussed in the response to Comment B.19-1, the EIR/EIS is only required to analyze the 
impacts of the Project and its alternatives against conditions as they existed at the time the Notice of 
Preparation (NOP) was published (June 2005).  

B.19-3 Thank you for submitting your opinion. 

 


